
Homedale Elementary School Memo   
 
To:  Homedale Board of Trustees, Superintendent Rob Sauer 
From:  Tate B. Castleton, Principal  

Date:  May 3, 2022 
Re:  Report to Board of Trustees 

 
READER’S THEATER IN 1ST GRADE: Students from Rebekah Jenkins’ 1st Grade class performed a Reader’s 
Theater in our Library. Students performed stories that included “Mr. Wolf and the Three Pigs”, “Les 
Lion and Moe Mouse”, “The Troll Bridge” and “All by Myself.” It’s worth noting that this event was one 
of the first since before the COVID-19 pandemic that we were able to welcome in parents and family to 
watch the performances! Our students did a great job and it was a lot of fun to watch them perform!  

 
 
POP TABS FOR THE RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE: Each grade level collected pop tabs for months in an 
effort to support the Ronald McDonald House charity. As a school, more than 165 pounds of pop tabs 
was donated, with Mrs. Harper’s kindergarten earning an ice cream party for collecting the most!  

 
 
 
 



KINDERGARTNERS DO BREAD IN A BAG WITH U of I EXTENSION: Recently the University of Idaho 
Extension Office joined Melanie Harper’s kindergarten class to do a “Bread in a Bag” activity. This is one 
of many projects that the Extension Office has offered to our students this year. We love partnering with 
them and providing our students with fun, hands-on learning activities!  

 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
June 1st  Last Day of School (1:30 dismissal)/End-of-Year District Celebration 
June 2nd  Teacher Work Day/HES Retirement Party 
June 6th  Summer School begins 
June 23rd  Summer School ends 


